




Good afternoon Rashid.

Thanks for taking the time to meet with me  today and show me around the premises.   Retail  outlets such as
yours are an important part of the ‘community mix’  in  and offer much needed job
opportunities as well,  but at the same time,  as we agreed, this cannot be at the expense of long term residents
of the area.

We covered a number of areas  which I agreed to summarise:

1) One of the anonymous complaints was about the litter generated by the establishment.   You agreed to
undertake regular litter picks of the area by staff wearing identifiable NYK  uniforms.  As we discussed this,  a
Mr T’s employee passed us doing litter picks for Mr T’s,  which I pointed out as a good example.  However, 
the surrounding area seemed quite clear of litter

2)  Another complaint was that bins were overflowing.  We didn’t see that on our visit,  but you noted that if
bins WERE an issue you would either supply more commercial bins,  or get them emptied more frequently

3)  One complainant suggested that oil might be being emptied down the drains.  The oil cans outside the back
entrance are kept there for storage purposes and are empty.  You also showed me invoices from a company
Quatra, which you sell your used oil to. Quatra then recycle this  oil for re-use, so it wouldn’t make sense to
pour oil down the drain ? 

4) There had been complaints about the vent,  it is noisy and emits fried chicken smells.  You shared with me
plans to timber clad the vent with sound-insulation  to reduce the noise.  This could be done very quickly.  You
were also looking at the filtration system to ensure that fried chicken smells were NOT emitted by the vent.  
Again,  this could be done very quickly.  For the future you were also exploring the idea of using a larger fan
which would then travel slower and emit less noise.

5)  You noted that you had given the premises instructions to close at 23:00 until the Licensing application has
been resolved and when I checked by Googling it,  yes,  the closing time is now advertised as 23:00,  thank you

6)  The Licensing application initially included music,  but I note that this is only until 23:00 and was designed
as ambient music in the restaurant itself rather than loud music which would impact on the local area.  You
offered to remove music altogether from the application. I’ll liaise with my contacts to see what they think on
that one.

7)  We then discussed the proposed extension until 02:00.  I’ve checked my records and there are actually about
35 restaurants/take-aways in the  (not sixty as I quoted to you) but still a lot.  A 02:00
closing time would be an outlier  and would be considerably later than most other takeaways in the area.  You
agreed to look at your records and check business No 106 did after 23:00,  after 00:00 and after 01:00  to see if
02:00 made commercial sense or an earlier time could be proposed  to allay local residents fears.

We also agreed to meet again, before the Licensing meeting on 30th July to see if the change above had made a
difference  or not.  You suggested that once you’d made the alterations to the vent  (noise and smell)  you’d
send the results of noise surveys to the Council and copy me in and  that would then seem to be a good time to
have another meeting ?

Anyway,  good to meet you today Rashid and I trust we can resolve this.  I’ll be contacting the complainants as
well with your comments and see what they come back with.




